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Message from the President
Things to be Thankful for, or Christmas came early 

for the club:
•  The club does not have to move in 2015.
•  The Family Christmas party has plenty of children 

attending.
Not long after the November General meeting Fr. Magnano initi-

ated an e-mail thread with key people from the church, the Nativity 
School & the club. The end result is that the church will not be rais-
ing the rent or changing the time of day the caterer can enter the 
building. Thanks to Fr. Paul Magnano, Fr. Hung Nguyen, & Michael 
Mott for the frank & open dialog.

Our Sargent-at-Arms Robert Sylvester & I will be meeting with Fr. 
Hung to better understand the challenges faced with managing the 
meeting hall and how the Italian Club might help ensure we have a 
better, more hospitable place to meet.

It takes a village to throw a party. Quite a number of people have 
been working behind the scenes to ensure the success of the 
Family Christmas party. In short order (with little time to spare) our 
Secretary Dennis Caldirola was able to find both a location and 
chairperson to support the party. With the efforts and contributions 
of multiple members it looks like the families will have a great time 
this year.

Christmas means many things to many people in our commu-
nity. However you celebrate the holiday, on behalf of the Officers 
& Trustees, I extend to all the members & their families our best 
wishes for a very Merry Christmas and a joyous & prosperous New 
Year.

Buon Natale e Felice Anno Nuovo.

Martin Nigrelle
As always, please do not hesitate to reach out with any ques-

tions, comments, or concerns regarding the affairs of the club. 
Feel free to contact me directly by phone: (206) 310-7689 or e-
mail: martin.nigrelle@hotmail.com.

General Meeting,  
Dinner – Thursday,

December 11th, 2014 
6:30 pm

Mount Virgin 
Church Hall

DECEMBER 2014

Italian American Heritage 
Alliance

If we want to be recognized as 
a community, as a culture in the 
city of Seattle, we need to unite 
and speak as one. The IAHA is 
dedicated to make that happen. 
As noted previously the IAHA was 
formed in response to the actions 
of City Hall to place Indigenous 
Peoples Day on the same day as 
the federally recognized holiday: 
Columbus Day.

The IAHA recently completed a 
survey of Seattle & King County 
voters. The findings were interest-
ing and a bit troubling. Possibly 
most noteworthy is that people in 
our area largely are unaware of 
the Italian-American community in 
Seattle. We have our work cut out 
for us.

Based on the survey results fur-
ther steps are being explored, they 
may include political actions and 
other efforts to raise awareness of 
the Italian-American community in 
Seattle. As plans are formed and 
actions taken we will share those 
with the community at large.

If you want the City of Seattle to 
begin to formerly celebrate the Ital-
ian-American culture that helped 
make Seattle what it is today and / 
or you have an interest in knowing 
more about the IAHA or in how you 
can participate, please feel free to 
reach out to Martin Nigrelle, Presi-
dent of the Italian Club of Seattle. 

martin.nigrelle@hotmail.com

THIS ISSUE:
Presentations at Meetings...P.2

Secretary’s Report...P.5
Further Festa Thanks 2...P.5

Health & Welfare...P.3
Officer Elections...P.4

October 1937 il Ficcanaso...P.6
New Membership...P.7

Calendar of Events...P.7



2

il Ficcanaso
Official Bulletin of the Italian Club of Seattle
Established April 26, 1920
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Editor:
Nick Grossi	 (425) 454-5575
nickagrossi@gmail.com

Italian Club Officers for 2014
President:
Martin Nigrelle	 (206) 310-7689

Vice President:
Diana Kaczor	 (206) 232-7880

Secretary:
Dennis Caldirola	 (206) 282-0627

Treasurer:
Joe Galluccio	 (206) 275-4688
Ex Officio:
Monte Marchetti	

Trustees
Tom Grossi 	 (425) 557-0071
Michael Lazzaretti	 (206) 280-6691
Audrey Manzanares	 (206) 779-7325
Barbara Galluccio	 (206) 275-4688
Linda Madrid	 (206) 286-8131
Sergeant at Arms: 	 Robert Sylvester
Committee Chairs
Adult’s Christmas Party.......Linda Madrid &
	 Audrey Manzanares
Bylaws................................Barbara Peretti
Casino.................................Michael Lazzaretti
Crab Dinner........................Anna Popovich
Children’s Christmas Party.TBD
Day at the Races................Joe Galluccio
Festa Sausage Booth.........Tom Grossi &
	 Robert Sylvester
Golf Tournament.................Brian DiJulio
Halloween Party..................Andrea Petrone
Health.................................Gemma Thielges
Luncheons....................... Audrey Manzanares
Mariner Baseball Night.......Martin Nigrelle
Miss Italian Club.................Rod Warczak
New Membership................Diana Kaczor
Parliamentarian...................Lou Cella
Picnic..................................Ron Roletto
Scholarship.........................Diana Kaczor
Sounders Soccer Night.......Martin Nigrelle

Secretary’s Report
Dennis Caldirola

As usual, notices for 2015 
membership dues will be 
mailed out the first week of 
December. Notices will not be 
sent to those who have been 
voted into the Club since Sep-
tember 1, 2014 nor to those 
who have Honorary Member-
ship or Full Life Membership. 
Those twelve members will 
receive their 2015 member-
ship cards shortly. Once 
again, we should acknowl-
edge the last living Full Life 
Member, Luigi Borda, who will 
be 93 this coming Christmas 
Day and joined the Club in 
1949. 

Since 1989, members who 
have attained Life Member-
ship pay 1/2 dues or $25. To 
qualify, you must be over 70 
years of age and have been 
a member for 35 years. Our 
records show that out of 220 
members, 33 currently have 
Life Membership status. If you 
think you qualify, call the Ital-
ian Club office at (206) 282-
0627 and have that informa-
tion verified.

If you plan to attend the 
December meeting, you can 
save yourself and the Club 
49¢ each by paying your dues 
in person and having your 
membership card issued im-
mediately.

Vi invio i nostri più sentiti 
auguri di Buon Natale.

 Further Festa Thanks 2
Last but by no means least. It 

should be noted that club mem-
ber Joanne Spino Marchese 
is not only the chairperson in 
charge of the Taste of Italy wine 
tasting at Festa, she is also the 
President of the Festa board. 
Trustee Audrey Manzanares 
chaired the Sons of Italy Meatball 
Sandwich booth. Thanks Joanne 
& Audrey!

Presentations at General 
Meetings

In December two members of 
the Pacific Science Center will 
deliver a presentation regard-
ing the Pompeii Exhibit coming 
to the Pacific Science Center 
in early 2015. For information 
about the exhibit online, please 
visit: http://www.pacificscience-
center.org/Exhibits/pompeii.

The representative from Book-
ing.com who was slated for the 
November meeting is hoping to 
present to the club in January or 
February. They will tell us about 
their expanding efforts in the 
greater Seattle area including 
their quest to hire locals who can 
speak Italian.

If you know someone or a 
group that has an aspect of 
Italian culture to share, and can 
keep their presentation to 15 
minutes (or less), please contact 
me, or anyone on the board to 
discuss scheduling a presenta-
tion at a General Meeting. Some 
General meetings may already 
be booked or have competing 
activities. The request should be 
made at least one month in ad-
vance of the intended meeting.
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Health & Welfare
by Gemma Di Julio Thielges, and Assistant Angela Di Julio Wright

Joanne Marchese reported that their granddaughter, Gianna Marchese, was voted Student of the 
Month for October at Bishop Blanchet High School. And of course, they are so proud of her! Congratu-
lations to Gianna.

Julie Norris passed away on Nov. 1st. Our sympathies to her family, including her brother Ralph Di 
Cecco & her cousin Nick Grossi. 

Margaret & Bill Ward and Steve & Shirley Di Julio attended their niece ‘s wedding in San Francisco 
along with many other relatives.

Rod Warczak had ankle surgery on Nov. 12th. We hope that his recovery is going well.
Sharon Pioli had heart surgery on Nov. 13th. Again, we wish her an easy & complete recovery.
Jim Di Julio had surgery on Nov. 13th. He has had multiple surgeries for cancer on his head & face. 

This last one involved over 130 stitches on his face! He also underwent surgery for a gall bladder 
removal the day after Thanksgiving ‒ spent Thanksgiving day at Overlake Hospital. Now recovering at 
home.

Brenda Elliott wrote with a special request: “Would you ask the Italian Club to keep Todd in their 
prayers. He has a pet scan on Monday, December 15, to see if the chemotherapy has been effective in 
treating his cancer. It would be a nice Christmas present to us if his treatment is working! God willing!”

Let ‘s keep Rod, Sharon, Jim, Todd, Velva Saltarelli, Lou Cella & all of our members who have had 
more than the ordinary health challenges to deal with recently, in our prayers.

Joe & Barbara Galluccio (right) celebrated their 40th wedding an-
niversary on 11/30/2014!

Dorothy & Dick Whitney spent 6 days in Italy & also enjoyed a Vi-
king River cruise down the Danube. They returned home on Nov. 1st.

And this from our club President, Martin Nigrelle reported his endo-
scope resulted in good news, Esophagus, stomach, & small intestine 
all appear healthy, no further issues have occurred. Martin & his wife 
Kacy enjoyed the Thanksgiving week with friends in New Orleans & 
family in San Antonio.

Chip Di Julio & wife Sigi spent 3 days at their daughter Simone ‘s 
new vacation house on the Methow River, 6 miles up from Pateros. 
Chip & Sigi will be leaving the end of January for a few weeks in 
Myanmar (Burma) via Bangkok. 

Mark & Alison Alia are expecting a baby in May. This will be Ron Alia‘s 4th grandchild & when he told 
me about the upcoming blessed event he sounded as excited as if it was going to be his first grand-
baby. We can pray for the safe delivery of a healthy baby!

Eighteen of the Di Julio family women gathered for lunch to celebrate the 94th birthday of Mary Beth 
Di Julio & the 103rd birthday of Estelle Di Julio last month.

Bill Picchena & Ed DeRocco were among the guests at lunch last month in Bellevue, hosted by an 
old childhood friend of theirs. Heard that Ed, who may not say much, still displays that wonderful smile 
of his. They apparently all had a great time reminiscing about the old days.

This came in from Joel Patience: “As reported in the last newsletter, The Rainier Club had an Italian 
Night November 21. This was a music and cultural event with music by Tony La Stella. The event also 
included paintings of Italy that were requested by Tony and the Rainier Club (Continued on page 5)
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Crab Feed
Saturday, February 14, 2015 at 6:30PM                             

all you can eat!
Ocean Fresh Dungeness Crab!
Spaghetti Aglio, Olio e Pepperoncino

drawn butter, rolls and ice cream

Beer, Wine, Soda

Buy Your Tickets Today!
Anna Popovich – 206-453-4002

St. Alphonsus Church Hall
5816 15th Ave NW, Seattle (Ballard)

Crab Feed Registration
Name_________________________________________________________

Address_______________________________________________________

Send me _____tickets or reserve _____tables for my family

Tickets : $40/per person or $400/per table

$40.00
per person
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that Joel was able to col-
lect from some of the artists 
that entered in the new le 
Arti dell Festa Italiana. Dale 
Bonn was also in atten-
dance and a good time was 
had by all.”

Audrey Manzanares spent 
Thanksgiving weekend in 
L.A. with daughter Marissa. 
Now they ‘ll be counting 
down the days until Marissa 
comes home for her Christ-
mas break.

Karen Gazarek Bianchi 
wrote: “this is a strange but 
wonderful year for me. I 
am breaking with tradition! 
First, I spent a glorious and 
spectacular Thanksgiving at 
my beach cottage on Hood 
Canal with my two sons 

and their families. I gazed 
on waves crashing on the rocky shore as I made stuffing in my 
kitchen. We had a wonderful time and they really did come over 
the river and through the woods to get there. Then I am looking 
forward to spending Christmas and New Year‘s Day in Mexico with 
my youngest daughter and her family. I have always been home for 
the Holidays but it ‘s fun to change things a little. After all, home is 
where the heart is no matter where we are. Happy Holidays to all!”

And to reiterate that message ‒ We wish you all the Blessings of 
the Christmas Season & Good Health, Peace, & Joy throughout the 
New Year.

Health & Welfare (continued)

Election of New Officers 
Set for December Meeting

Dorothy I. Miori Whitney
The nominating commit-

tee chaired by Dorothy I. 
Whitney presented the slate 
of officers to the members 
at the November meeting. 
There were nominations from 
the floor. Members will vote 
on the slate of officers at the 
December meeting. They are 
as follows:

President: Diana Kaczor
Vice President: Linda 

Madrid
Secretary: Dennis 

Caldirola
Treasurer: Joseph 

Galluccio
Ex-officio: Marty Nigrelle
Trustees: returning for their 

second year: Tom Grossi and 
Michael Lazzaretti.

Trustees: There are five 
candidates running for three 
open positions as Trustee:

Barbara Galluccio
Vince Ferrese
Joel Patience
Audrey Manzanares
Ron Roletto
Voting will be done by pri-

vate ballot submission at the 
December General meeting.

Joel Patience & Tony La Stella

2014 Past President’s Luncheon at Il Fornaio Restaurant
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A copy of the 1937 il Ficcanaso
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April 2015

No Trustee meeting this 
month

9th IC General Meeting/
Dinner 6:30PM

23rd Input Deadline for May
il Ficcanaso

ITALIAN CLUB 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS
General Meetings: 

•	 Drinks & Dinner ($10.00 
charge) followed by meeting 
& prize drawings, 6:30pm on 
the SECOND Thursday of the 
month, Mount Virgin Church 
Hall

Trustee Meetings: 
•	 First Thursday of every other 

month

General Meeting,  
Dinner – Thursday,

December 11th, 2014 
6:30 pm

Mount Virgin Church Hall

February 2015

No Trustee meeting this 
month

12th IC General Meeting/
Dinner 6:30PM

14th Valentine’s Day

14th Crab Dinner
St. Alphonsus

20th Input Deadline for March
il Ficcanaso

January 2015

1st New Year’s Day

2nd Trustee Meeting

8th IC General Meeting/
Dinner 6:30PM

22nd Input Deadline for February
il Ficcanaso

December 2014

No Trustee meeting this 
month

7th Adult Christmas Party
Sorrento Hotel

11th IC General Meeting/
Dinner 6:30PM

14th Family Christmas Party

17th Input Deadline for January
il Ficcanaso

25th Christmas Day

March 2015

5th Trustee Meeting

12th IC General Meeting/
Dinner 6:30PM

25th Input Deadline for April
il Ficcanaso

New Membership
At the December General 

Meeting we will be voting on 
applicant Christian LaLario. 
Christian is from Torino Italy 
& now resides in Bothell with 
spouse Star, & children 
Jayden & Dominic.

At the November meeting 
we voted in four new mem-
bers: Clarisse Dent, Diana 
Dent, Melissa Gaeto, Kellie A 
Talbot. Please take a moment 
to introduce yourself & wel-
come our new members.

On-Line il Ficcanaso
If you would like to re-

ceive the il Ficcanaso via 
e-mail rather than have 
it mailed to you, let us 
know. Send an e-mail to 
Dennis Caldirola (dennis-
caldirola1@gmail.com).
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WINNERS
Drawings: were conducted by 

Robert Sylvester.
The Birthday Winner for Novem-

ber was Max Leone.
Traditional Thanksgiving Turkey 

Drawing: Nick Grossi, Vince Fer-
rese, Judy Seth, Jerome Thielges, 
Ralph DiCecco, Dale Bonn, Max 
Leone, Angela Wright, Diana Kac-
zor and Barb Galluccio.

Wine, Beer, Spirits and Coffee 
Cards: were won by Mike Albanese 
(2x), Clarisse Dent, Ralph DiCecco 
(2x), Linda Madrid, Nick Grossi, 
Judy Seth (2x), Barb Peretti, Marty 
Nigrelle, Anna Popovich, Mike Kac-
zor, Monte Marchetti, Bill Picchena 
and Vince Ferrese.

Progressive Prize of $50 would 
have been won by Linda Jacobin 
except that she walked out minutes 
before. Jackpot now goes up to 
$75 in December.

Ewing and Clark East

Ronald O. Alia/ Broker

roa@drizzle.com 
Cell: 206.679.0791

Regional Agent

ADDRESS SERVICES 
REQUESTED

il Ficcanaso
The Italian Club, Inc.
P.O. Box 9549
Seattle, WA 98109-0549

Nancy Grossi
Opera singer/Entertainer

Available for Parties, Weddings,

Funerals, Anniversaries, etc.

Call: 425-765-5007 or email 

Nancylgrossi @hotmail.com

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR 
ADVERTISERS

 General Meeting,  
Dinner – Thursday,

December 11th, 2014 
6:30pm

Mount Virgin 
Church Hall


